
Town of Sweden  
Selectmen’s Meeting 

July 26, 2011 
 

Attendance:  C. Wayne Miller, Lori Bennett, Kristin Venza, D.J. Curtis, Alberta Ridlon, James 

Willey, Bill Jones, Joe Kazar. 

 

Meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6 P.M. 

Meeting was called to order by C. Wayne Miller. 

July 12, 2011 meeting minutes was approved with spelling corrections.  Motion was made by 

Wayne and 2
nd

 by Kristin. 

 

There was no unscheduled citizens business. 

 

Finance:  Selectmen signed tax commitment papers.  We will not need to borrow money this 

year.  We are in real good shape in the checking account.  DJ suggested that we get an air 

conditioner for the town office.  There was a discussion and Wayne made a motion, it was 2
nd

 by 

Lori, voted and approved.  DJ to check with Lowes Dept Store or similar place and order one. 

 

Fire Dept:  There will be a hazmat class in September.  Jeff Inman called about a new road map 

being done. He needed to confirm some road names and directions.  Jim spoke with the Planning 

Board about putting a repeater on the new tower.   The town has Life Flight landings at Camp 

Encore/Coda, Camp Tapawingo, Town Office, and Larosa’s Field on Knights Hill.   Jim is going 

to check back and reaffirm the agreements.   The transition to Narrow Band radios is August 5.   

 

Roads: We need to get the potholes filled on Hardscrabble and Plummer School Roads.  Closure 

of winter roads list was approved and signed.  It will be posted in the Bridgton News on or about 

October 1.  The URIP report was signed and mailed to DOT for the 2011/2012 season.  A new 

culvert is needed on Webber Pond Rd. 

 

Old Business: Joe Kazar, Assoc Director, from MMWAC presented a slide show of the 

operations of MMWAC.  It was well presented and very interesting.  It incorporates a lot of ways 

to help the environment.  Bill Jones is our Rep. and attends meeting about 4 times a year.  

 

New Business:   There was a discussion about loaning items that the town owns to townspeople.  

Miss Huang-dale was approved to borrow the sound system on Aug 1
st
.  and Dorothy Loring was 

allowed to borrow tables and chairs for July 30.   They do need to sign them out in the town hall 

book at the office.   Wayne made the motion and Lori 2
nd

 it.  It was passed. 

 

Motion was made by Wayne and 2
nd

 by Lori to adjourn at 7:20 P.M.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Alberta Ridlon 

 

 


